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    February 16, 2017 Minutes
Secretary Nancy Hartman called the meeting to order at 6:40 P.M.  Nancy Hartman, Doug Magno, Leanne Gulden-Kienzle, Damien January, Roberta Manley, Sharon Vogel, Lynda Hansen, Todd Schuerman, Sharon Wilson and Trish McNiece were present.  Eddie Jacobs was present via telephone.

Minutes from January 11, 2017 were reviewed.  Sharon V. motioned and Doug seconded the approval of the Minutes.  All were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:  Eddie reported that we have $68,480.71 in savings and $45,395.39 in checking for a total of $113,876.10.  Lynda motioned and Todd seconded to approve the Treasurer’s report.  All were in favor.

Old Business – Old Business was covered in the Committee Reports
Athletic Director Report – Brian Moe
Brian was absent from the meeting.
Coaches Requests
Brian Moe:  A request for $1,000.00 for a weight training program was approved.  All teams will be able to use this program.

Coach Whalen - Baseball:  The amount of $1,400.00 was approved for batting cages to be used in Central Park during the spring season.  Meal money for their Florida trip was requested for 6 days.  The request was approved as amended for $2,325.00 for 5 days.  A request for an iPad mini was tabled until further discussion with Brian Moe.

Coach Schaal - Softball/Football:  A request from Softball for visors costing $480.00 was approved.  A Softball request for meal money for 16 athletes was approved for $1,200.  An additional request was made from Football for Guardian Caps to be worn over football helmets during practice.  The request of $2,000.00 was approved.

Coach Ridella - Lacrosse: A meal money request for 27 athletes was presented.  The amount of $2,025.00 was approved.

Coach Pitt – Boys Track and Field:  A request for two tent tops and side walls costing $2,267.04 was approved.  These are replacement items.  Additionally, meal tickets for Coaches were requested and approved for The Ross Grant track meet scheduled on April 15, 2017.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

President Bob Kula – Bob was absent from the meeting.
Vice President Tony Guerrieri – Tony was absent from the meeting.
Co-Volunteer Coordinators Leanne Gulden-Kienzle and Sharon Wilson – Leanne reported that there are still spots available for Hoops Fest.  She will send out additional blasts to coaches and coordinators. Sharon Wilson is joining Leanne and is our new Co-Volunteer Coordinator.  Sharon is working on the Hoops Fest schedule.  There was a group discussion as to how many volunteers were needed for the two day event.  Lynda motioned to accept the Co-Volunteer Coordinators report and Todd seconded.  All were in favor.

Secretary Nancy Hartman – Per Bob’s request, Nancy reminded the group that pizza will be ordered for each event, however, in most cases, concessions will not order a second time.  Concessions bases orders on an average for that sport.  Please contact Sharon or Roberta with any concerns.  Please note that our meetings are held on the second Wednesday of every month, mark your calendars accordingly.  Additionally, Nancy has completed the bylaws and Board Procedure Manual and will bring copies to the following meeting.  Doug motioned to accept the Secretary’s report and Todd seconded.  All were in favor.

Co-Concessions Sharon Vogel and Roberta Manley – Sharon and Roberta reported that menu items have been decided for Hoops Fest.  There will be a smaller menu offered at the GMS location.  Further discussion is needed to confirm transporting and equipment details.  Damien motioned to accept the Co-Concessions report and Lynda seconded.  All were in favor.

Co-Spirit Wear Coordinators Damien January, Todd Schuerman and Trish McNiece – Damien reported that there is an outstanding expense that needs to be paid.  Request for payment was previously submitted.  There was some discussion as to bills being paid bimonthly or there being a spirit wear card.  Todd and Trish have been working with Damien and have volunteered to join the group as Co-Spirit Wear Coordinators with him. Todd presented a number of new items to add to our stock including a badger blend ¼ zip pullover, leggings, 16 ounce tumbler and a license plate frame.  Prices were discussed.  Additionally, Todd provided an example of a popcorn bucket that would be refillable.  There was discussion on what we would charge, sport logo versus rams logo and possible stickers we could use.  Further discussion is required.  Leanne motioned to accept the reports and Doug seconded.  All were in favor.  

Treasurer Eddie Jacobs – See Treasurer’s Report above.
Social Media Doug Magno – Doug reported that he added the 40% deduction under the “Discount Tab” for booster board members to use when purchasing personal merchandise. He also reported that there is a one year renewal fee for the domain and it will cost $15.99.  Additionally, it will cost us $299.00 for the antivirus program that monitors our site and needed for credit card security.  Football Family is going back up on our website.  Doug is sending out 41 t-shirts to Turkey Trot runners.  This is a courtesy we will not extend next year as it is costly.  We have approximately 180 Twitter followers.  Sharon Wilson questioned the ability of polling our followers as a way of getting feedback.  Doug will look into this option.  During this discussion, Leanne suggested having a half time contest.  Nancy motioned to accept Doug’s report and Damien seconded.  All were in favor.

Lynda Hansen – Lynda had nothing to report but announced that she was retiring from the group.  We are trying to talk her out of this foolish decision ( Sharon motioned and Leanne seconded to accept the report.  All were in favor.

New Business – Covered in Committee reports.
Nancy motioned and Damien seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:32 P.M.; the motion was passed.  The next general meeting will be held in Room 1350 on March 8, 2017.

Minutes were taken and prepared by Sharon Vogel.
